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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Panama.
We acknowledge effort that Panama made to fulfil its human rights obligations and to comply with the requirements of the treaty body reporting system.

We also note the Panama’s commitment to fulfilling the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development, notably in respect of SDGs 14 and 16. 
We welcome the efforts made to empower women through the development of the legislative framework, institutional capacity building and awareness-raising campaigns on women's rights. We would like to emphasize the importance of the steps taken in promoting the economic autonomy of women and their active participation in political and public life by introducing gender quotas for political parties in internal elections. In this regard, Montenegro also noted the concerns of the UN bodies regarding persistent discrimination against women with disabilities, notably rural and indigenous women. The Government is therefore encouraged to step up its activities in this regard, by promoting and implementing inclusive policies. 

While the Governments’ efforts to protect the rights of the child are greatly valued, Montenegro noted concerns of the UN bodies related to the recruitment of children by non-State armed groups in rural areas, refugee and indigenous communities. Montenegro joins appeals for the Government to take additional measures to prevent recruitment of children by armed groups and ensure adequate support to children who were engaged in the armed groups. 
Montenegro recommends:

1) To explicitly prohibit the use of corporal punishment in all settings through legislative and administrative provisions.
2) To ratify the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.    

Thank you. 
